Phillips Law Office, P.L.L.C. roger@phillipslawoffice.com

Roger B. Phillips, Esquire 104 Pleasant Street Concord, NH 03301

November 9, 2016

Tel (603) 225-2767 Fax (603) 226-3581

Janice Bonenfant, City Clerk City of Concord 41 Green Street Concord, NH 03301

RE:

2016 School Board Elections

Dear Janice:

As Clerk of the Concord School District, and on the district's behalf, I want to thank you and your staff for all of your help in another school district election. We appreciate all that you do in helping prepare the school district ballots, getting them printed, training the Ward officials, and running a smooth and efficient election. It is important that the school board, city council, and others realize how much time and effort goes into this election process and how professionally you and your staff do this difficult task.

If memory serves me correctly, I am serving in my 30th year as Clerk of the district and it is wonderful how the City and School District cooperate in the election process. It is a pleasure working with you and I look forward to continued future success.

Thanks again to you, your staff, Ward officials, and volunteer helpers.

Sincerely yours,

Roger B. Phillips

RBP/kws F#16-058

CC: Mayor Jim Bouley &
City Council Members
Thomas J. Aspell, Jr., City Manager
Superintendent, Concord School District